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View the current issue and past 

issues of the Malvernite, a maga-

zine written and published by 

Malvern students. 

 
We are regularly updating our 

School Website. 

 
 
Save the Date:                
Commencement is on June 29 at 
1:00 p.m. 
 
Use this link to access  
Malvern’s Calendar.  
 

Check out Malvern’s  Extra-
Curricular Website  for current 
clubs, activities, and athletics!  
   

MALVERN C.I. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How did you spend your March break?  Two teams of dedicated Malvern students 
spent much of their March break honing their hacking skills in a cybersecurity 
competition called the CanHack Challenge [ https://dmz.ryerson.ca/
canhack/ ].   

CanHack is a national cybersecurity competition for high school students spon-
sored by RBC and Ryerson University.  The competition is a team-based, "capture 
the flag" style challenge that runs for 2 weeks (March 14th to 29th).  Hundreds of 
teams from across Canada participate each year! 

Malvern students have had great success this year with various Computing Com-
petitions, and CanHack was no exception!  Our top team placed 29th (out of 340 
teams) and was led by Dennis Kaydalov (team members: Clarke Needles, Ron 
Gould, David Mori, and Logan Peyton), and our second team placed 49th, led by 
Zoe Reichert (team members: Julia Sinclair, Max Braunstein, Virag Takacs, and 
Joshua Guest).  It was a lot of work, but everyone learned a lot and had fun doing 
it. 

Congratulations on an amazing effort by both teams.   

Mr Rao and all of Malvern are proud of you! 

Malvern Students Impress at the CanHack Challenge! 
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Welcome Back! 
Nancy O’Brien, Spec. Education 
Angel Manios, English 
 
Farewell! 
A special thank you to Christine 
Flaherty-Plourde who has been 
amazing in supporting our school 
community in Semester 1.   
 
Christine has accepted a sem 2 po-
sition at Earl Haig!  We’ll miss you! 
 

Thank you from Malvern’s 
Eco Club! 

Malvern Eco Club's Daffodil Fundrais-
er was a great success. 

Thanks to the generous support from 
students and staff, we were able to sell 
75 pots of daffodils! 

The proceeds from this sale will go to-
ward future Eco Club projects. 

Malvern’s Gender & Sexuality Alliance (MSGA) 
  
Transgender Day of Visibility 
 
Students from the Malvern Gender & Sexual-
ity Alliance (MGSA) visited grade 9 classes to 
highlight the Transgender Day of Visibility 
on March 31.  
 
International Trans Day of Visibility is dedi-
cated to celebrating trans and gender non-
conforming people as well as their accom-
plishments. It acknowledges and raises awareness of the fact that much work 
still needs to be done to achieve equality and trans justice. It was founded in 
2009 by US transgender activist Rachel Crandall. At Malvern, students stressed 
the importance of how we can improve as a school and community and become 
more inclusive. We want to celebrate the trans community as well as recognize 
that there is still much more we need to do. 

Day of Pink  
 
This year, we will be celebrating and honouring the International Day of Pink 
on Wednesday, April 13, 2022. This is a day where communities across the 
country can unite in celebrating diversity and raising awareness to stop homo-
phobia, transphobia, transmisogyny, and all forms of bullying.  
 
From https://www.dayofpink.org/: 

Discrimination takes many shapes, whether it’s based on race, age, dis-

abilities, gender or sexuality. The 2SLGBTQIA+ community is no 

stranger to the bullying and violence that stems from hateful beliefs. 

While progress has been made towards removing these social barriers 

from our society, discrimination still persists. So, every year, on the 

second Wednesday of April, we urge people around the world to put on 

a pink shirt and stand in solidarity with the 2SLGBTQIA+ community 

to continue fighting for equality and acceptance.  

Malvern’s Senor Volleyball Team! 

Congratulations on a fantastic season to the Senior 
Girls' Volleyball team.  After finishing second in the reg-
ular season, the team defeated number 1 seed Northern 
to win the South Region Championship.  This advanced 
the team to the City Semi Finals, where they defeated 
RH King in straight sets.  In the City Finals the team 
came up short in a tough fought match against York 
Mills to finish as the second best team in the City.   

A huge thank you to our Community Coach Neil Bolton 
for all his help this season. Congratulations to all mem-
bers of the team  

Front Row: Bridget Deighan, Ryan Deverell, Katie Anderson.  Back Row: Ms. Collura,  Renee Camp-
bell, Casey Bolton, Lauren Turner, Jessie Hayes, Abby Keeler, Tessa Rose, Virag Takacs, and Ms. 
Davies.    

https://www.dayofpink.org/


Summer School 
Registration for Summer School will open in mid-April. We encourage students 
to sign up soon after registration opens, as some programs will fill up quickly. 
The lists of courses and FAQs can be found on the following websites. 
 
e-Summer (July and August) opens tentatively on Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at 
10am. This is fully online for grade 11 & 12 classes plus Civics/
Careers. It includes a mix of synchronous and asynchronous learn-
ing. 
 
Continuing Education, Summer Credit Programs (July) opens on Tues-
day, April 19, 2022 at 9:00am. This is either online or in-person for a 
variety of courses, and students must attend from 9am-3:15pm every 
day. 
 
To learn more about the differences between these programs, please visit this 
Comparison Chart. 

SPECIALIZED OYAP AT CENTRAL TECHNICAL SCHOOL 
The Specialized OYAP at Central Technical School provides students with the 
opportunity to develop deep career-related skills.  This amazing one year pro-
gram combines multiple technological education credits in a specific trade with 
a co-operative education experience.  Students learn from OCT teachers that 
are also journeypersons that hold a Certificate of Qualification in their 
trade.  This is an amazing program for Grade 12 students who want to focus on 
a particular trade and for graduates who missed their opportunity.  Application 
Deadline June 24, 2022 
 
Information Session -  April 20th from 6-8pm: Visit the Central Tech website 
for more details. 

ACCELERATED OYAPS IN 2023 – APPLICATIONS ARE OPEN NOW 
Two new accelerated OYAP programs have been added for next year.  Applica-
tions are now open for 22/23. 

• Heavy Duty Equipment Technician at Centennial College 

• Auto Body and Collision Damage Repairer at Centennial College 
 
April 5, 2022 | 7:00pm - Apprenticeship Q&A for Parents + (all are wel-
come).  Matt and Shannon from TDSB OYAP answer all your questions about 
apprenticeship and TDSB OYAP opportunities.  Click here to join the Zoom. 
 
ONE CITY SCHOLARSHIP 
Attention Graduating students!  In 2022, ONE City will award 30 scholarships 
to students from TDSB schools who are heading to post-secondary.  Recipients 
receive $3000 or $1500 total over two years.  
  
ONE City recipients are students who: 

• Have experienced significant challenges in their life and yet have been suc-
cessful in high school and have a good chance of success in post-secondary. 

• •Are ambitious in their personal goals and demonstrate community-
mindedness. 

• Are in financial need 

• May not have received recognition elsewhere and might really benefit from 
the support ONE City can offer.  

  
ONE City was created by TDSB educators and is in its fifth year of awarding 
scholarships. Because this scholarship comes from our efforts, it sends a power-
ful message to our students that we are aware of the many talented youth who 
live in every Toronto neighbourhood and that there are people all over the city 
who are cheering them on. It is also a signal to everyone in Toronto to never 
underestimate the capabilities of our young people.  
  
ONE City Scholarship applications open February 28 and close April 11.  Please 
visit our website for details and to apply,  www.onecityfund.com.  

Guidance Corner 

How to reach Guidance 
  
Sylwia Mlynarska (last names A-Go)   
sylwia.mlynarska@tdsb.on.ca 
Leeanne Larabie (last names Gr-M)  
leeanne.larabie@tdsb.on.ca 
Evan Grant (last names N-Z)   
evan.grant@tdsb.on.ca 
 
Malvern Guidance Instagram - fol-
low us @mciguidance for updates 
from the guidance team!  
 
Useful links are found in our bio. 
Guidance:  bit.ly/MCIguidance 

 
 

 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES AHEAD 

• Semester 2 Marks Maintain Af-
ter Date (Full Disclosure):  May 
20th, 2022 

 

• Financial Aid Presentation via 
Zoom (more info below) - April 
6th  

 

• e-Summer Registration opens - 
April 12th, 10am (tentative) 

 

• Con Ed Summer School registra-
tion opens - April 19th, 9am 

 

• Malvern Mid-term Marks - 
Available Week of April 25th 

 

• Ontario Colleges applications: 
Still Open! Equal Consideration 
date for competitive college pro-
grams is February 1st, however 
applications are still accepted on 
an ongoing basis 

 

• OCAS Marks Transmission - 
April 28th  

 

• OUAC Marks Transmission - 
April 28th 

https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/elearning/e-Summer-Online-Program
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/Night-School-and-Summer-School/Summer-School
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https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/centraltechnicalschool/PDF/OYAP/OYAP_Application_CentralTech.pdf?ver=2020-12-02-155521-357
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https://linktr.ee/mciguidance
https://linktr.ee/mciguidance
https://bit.ly/MCIguidance
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https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Going-to-High-School/Night-School-and-Summer-School/Summer-School
https://www.ontariocolleges.ca/en/


SCHOLARSHIPS AND FINANCIAL AID 
We will have a *can't miss* Zoom presentation for grade 12s and fam-
ilies on Financial Aid for Post-Secondary, with Kassi Wicke from 
George Brown College. Students from other grades are welcome, and 
the talk applies to all universities and colleges. 

Date: Wednesday, April 06, 2022 

Time: 3:45pm- 4:45pm (will be recorded - jump onto the Zoom at 
any time) 

Topic: Financial Aid / OSAP 

Description: Kassi, from George Brown College, will be giving a 
presentation to any interested Malvern student who has questions 
about their financial aid options for attending College or University. 
This presentation will include information about scholarships, bursa-
ries, and grants - what is available, where to find them, and tips and 
tricks for applying. The presentation will also include information 
about Ontario’s student financial assistance and loan program 
(OSAP) and detail the application process, what to expect and sup-
port on how to complete this before starting your program. 

Zoom Link:  
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/92414857648?
pwd=YnVyK1hJRmFHckU1OTdsQ1MvOUdDdz09 
Meeting ID: 924 1485 7648 
Passcode: 905385 
 
U OF T SUMMER MENTORSHIP PROGRAM 
The Summer Mentorship Program (SMP) gives high school students 
of Indigenous or African ancestry a chance to explore health sciences 
at the University of Toronto over four weeks in July.  Students can 
apply through this website.  

For more information, check out the SMP Brochure or contact 
nathalie.barsoumian@tdsb.on.ca.   

GRADE 12 REMINDERS 
University Applications 
I've Applied to an Ontario University - What's Next? 
This document contains links to information about what's next in the 
application process and other important information, such as dead-
lines and how to respond to an offer of admission, plus transition and 
accessibility resources. 
Every offer of admission from a university will be conditional - don’t 
forget to read your individual academic conditions to maintain an 
offer carefully on any offer letters you receive. 
If you haven’t received a conditional offer, THAT’S OK! Universities 
do not send out offers all at once (it goes out in waves), and MANY 
offers are sent out after the April mark submission.    
Tours and Events on OUInfo 

Ontario universities continue to offer their own virtual events and 
tours, webinars, chats and more.  

College Applications 
OntarioColleges.ca 
College applications are ongoing, and many programs are still taking 
applications. Use the “Programs” search function to find one that is 
right for you. 
Confirming an Offer of Admission 
See this link for deadlines and instructions on how to confirm an of-
fer of admission. 
 

Guidance Corner—Cont’d TUESDAY TESTSMART 
As a response to students expressing a need for 
skill development in the area of test taking and 
test preparation, Malvern has recently launched 
Tuesday TestSmart.   
 
This program takes place weekly on Tuesdays 
at lunch in the library seminar room.  Stu-
dents are not required to register, and can drop 
in on a weekly basis or whenever they are inter-
ested in a particular topic that is being covered 
in the session.   
 
Hosted by our fabulous school support team 
(Kristen Bloodworth-Feeney - CYW, Candy Lee - 
social worker and Jennifer Kapler - psycholo-
gist), this interactive program covers a range of 
topics such as managing emotions around tests, 
memorization skills, studying roadblocks, and 
more!   
 
We have guest teachers from different subject 
areas, and a positive environment for students 
of all grades to join and engage in discussion 
with our school experts.  We hope to see you 
there soon! 
 
 
YOUNG WOMEN IN PUBLIC SAFETY  
Public Safety is excited to offer the Young Wom-
en in Public Safety (YWPS) Program again this 
July! We’re proud to partner once more with 
our portfolio agencies for this great initiative, in 
a virtual capacity this year! 
  
This unique program has been created to intro-
duce female high school students to diverse and 
exciting employment opportunities available in 
the realm of public safety and security.  
 
Through this program, we hope to inspire young 
women to take a leadership role in their com-
munities and pursue a meaningful and exciting 
career in areas of public safety such as border 
security, corrections, correctional investigation, 
community safety, information and intelligence, 
policy development and more! Please note that 
the priority will be given to grade 11 students. 
  
The application period for the Summer 2022 
edition is open until April 4, 2022. Applications 
for the program must be submitted through the 
poster on the Federal Student Work Experience 
(FSWEP) website or the direct link below. 

 Young Women in Public Safety – Student Em-
ployment Opportunity (cfp-psc.gc.ca) 
 
The program itself will take place from July 11 
15, 2022, virtually. 
  
Please click here for more information. 

 
 
 

https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/92414857648?pwd=YnVyK1hJRmFHckU1OTdsQ1MvOUdDdz09
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dIArhOW6SELlT6MNgZ2JAMit0OOatwR2/view?usp=sharing
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https://emploisfp-psjobs.cfp-psc.gc.ca/srs-sre/page01.htm?poster=982&lang=en
https://mcusercontent.com/b6c8e51b89f37cd5ad7b1ca1d/files/895895b1-c56b-ef6b-02a0-24d8b676edb8/Student_Handout_EN_v2_OPTIMIZED.pdf


Guidance Corner—Cont’d 

Malvern Scholarships  

Malvern Scholarship Application Forms are now open and available! Grade 12 students can apply to four scholarships 
(James D. Hogarth Award, Johnny Johnson Memorial Award, John and Erica Greer Scholarship, Kyle A. MacDonald 
Scholarship) by completing an application form for each and submitting them to the Guidance Department online 
here: Graduation Awards and Scholarships. The deadline to submit your application form is April 30th, 2022.  

 

Summary of Activities 

The Summary of Activities is one piece of evidence which may help the Malvern Awards and Scholarships Committee 
determine recipients for scholarships that DO NOT require an application. Students can submit their Summary of 
Activities through the Google Form found here: https://forms.gle/AZHWetsp3KJ2hCTp7  
The deadline to submit your Summary of Activities is April 30th, 2022. 

 
LATIN HERITAGE MONTH - CAREER PANEL  
The month of April is proudly recognized as Latin–America History Month at the Toronto District School Board. This 
year our theme is (DeColonizing) Latin-America History Month & Beyond: Learning about our collective pasts 
through the art of healing. 
  
To mark Latin-America History Month we are inviting our secondary school educators/students to tune in and learn 
from accomplished Latin X individuals sharing their experiences to achieving success in their chosen field. Come 
learn with us and meet some incredible people! 
Tuesday, April 12, 2022 
12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
Registration required: Please register here 
Space is limited. A zoom link will be sent to you once registration is sent. 
For more information, please review the information sheet.   

BLACK AVIATION PROFESSIONALS NETWORK - DAY IN AVIATION  
The Centre of Excellence for Black Student Achievement in partnership with the BAPN: Black Aviation Professionals 
Network invites Black-identifying students in grades 7-11 who are interested in learning or possibly pursuing a career 
in the aviation and aerospace industry to an information session on April 6, 2022 from 5PM - 6PM.  
  
During this program entitled Day in Aviation, students will connect with Black aviation professionals in the industry 
to explore roles and complexities within the aviation industry. The program recognizes the underrepresentation of 
Black people in specific career fields such as Aerospace and Aviation. Day in Aviation seeks to intervene and engage 
Black-identifying students to explore aviation as academic and career pathways.   
  
A Day In Aviation will require students commit to three 2-hour sessions. These sessions will be: 
April 6, 2022       5:00 - 6:00 pm (Information session) 
April 13, 2022     4:30 - 6:30 pm (Session 1) 
April 20, 2022     4:30 - 6:30 pm (Session 2) 
April 27, 2022     4:30 - 6:30 pm (Session 3) 
Please review this flyer for further information.  Click here to register. 

  

 

If you are interested in receiving help with your 

classes from a fellow Malvern student, you can 

register at this link http://bit.ly/

MCIpeertutee.  Once you are matched with Peer 

Tutor, you will receive an email with details on 

when you will start!  If you think you would like to Tutor, please complete this form http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutor and 

indicate which subject areas and grade levels you are comfortable helping out with.  There is no money exchanged in 

this program; Tutors earn volunteer hours towards their mandatory graduation requirement!  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tWjh29YQY9jMJAucdNsI_5pScaY3GDz1KTwbP92l9Co/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/AZHWetsp3KJ2hCTp7
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe7tdnZ5JY2urUFxvBzlxeMq05miG8GQ479sgr83e1Qwgqd4A/viewform
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1b57hnSWC26isPToM-dWh9blTHZW3f6VP/view
https://mcusercontent.com/b6c8e51b89f37cd5ad7b1ca1d/images/d4a7e01b-de9a-b514-9c18-b62ab37065c6.jpg
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdfgvJ5glsxlglS57BgRKFX7fj-v42VHNTrEQPeTeC8vtpSBg/viewform
http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutee
http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutee
http://bit.ly/MCIpeertutor


Becoming an Anti-Racist 
Last week, Alexis Dawson joined Malvern parents to discuss the book, So You 

Want to Talk About Race, by Ujeoma Oluo.  The conversation was honest and 

thought-provoking.   

After reading Ujeoma Oluo’s book, and engaging in discussions in Alexis Dawson, 

and members of our school community, I feel even more committed to my learn-

ing, and to continuing our anti-racism work with parents, staff and students.   

I think everyone should read this book! 

In school, we talk to students about the importance of being an anti-racist.   

I am an anti-racist. The statement is a powerful one as it focusses on activism.  

It is also a statement that ought to replace, “I’m not racist” as it is laden with de-

fensiveness, and when followed with “but…” it will most certainly be a racially in-

sensitive, if not racist, comment.  

Perhaps a more accurate statement is, I am learning how to be an anti-

racist, or I am seeking to be an anti-racist.  It’s a subtle shift, but an im-

portant one. Being an anti-racist should not be about who you are, but about who 

you are becoming.   

Becoming an anti-racist is about committing to an on-going process of learning, 

unlearning, interrupting, confronting, reflecting, respecting, acting.  

Repeat.   

The process of becoming an anti-racist is not linear.  

The process of becoming an anti-racist is on-going.   

 

At Malvern, we continue to take steps towards eliminating all forms of hate, rac-

ism, bias and discrimination, including changing what we teach and how we teach; 

updating the classrooms and hallways to reflect diversity; engaging with our stu-

dent groups to promote equity & inclusion; and inviting guest speakers to facili-

tate workshops and discussions with staff, students and parents.  

 

There is always more to learn about ourselves and about others and there is al-

ways more action to be taken.   

 

Ms. Kaskens 

Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) 
Successful completion of the OSSLT remains a graduation requirement for any 
student who is not set to graduate by June, 2022. 
Last semester, Malvern administered the assessment to all grade 11 students and 
94.7% were successful.   
 
Those who are not yet successful will have another opportunity to complete the 
assessment in the spring. 
 
This semester, all grade 10 students will complete the assessment in May. 
 
Students will be given preparation materials and instruction in their classes prior 
to the assessment. 
 
Visit EQAO for more information. 
Frequently Asked Questions 
Practice Test 
Malvern’s OSSLT Prep Booklet 

 

Not Sure If you Can         
Return to School? 

Please use  health screening to en-
sure that you are following TPH 
guidelines.  People’s circumstances 
are different, and the tool provides 
specific direction for your circum-
stances.  

One of the most important things 
we can do to slow the spread of 
COVID-19 is to screen ourselves 
daily for symptoms and also follow 
the direction of TPH for your indi-
vidual circumstances.   

Thank you for your continued sup-
port in keeping our schools and 
workplaces safe and healthy. 

 

Spring Concerts 

 

 

Save the dates! 

Malvern’s Vocal Music night is 
scheduled for June 7. 

Malvern’s Band Music night is 
scheduled for June 9. 

Stay tuned for ticket sales. 

Tickets are $10 and proceeds will 
support this year’s commencement 
and our music program! 

 

Prom is ON! 

Malvern’s prom committee is 
busy planning prom for our 
graduating students.   

Prom has been scheduled for 
June 16 at the Liberty Grand! 

 

SAC and Student Leader-
ship Groups Are Busy 
Planning! 

Now that restrictions have lifted, 
our students are busy planning spe-
cial events for students.  

More info to come! 

 

https://www.eqao.com/the-assessments/osslt/#FAQ
https://www.eqao.com/the-assessments/osslt/#practice
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kMXoBzrOlno5tTjQxUkzxV6AKBvnkVkV/view?usp=sharing
https://www.toronto.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/994c-Screening-Questionnaire-Child-Care-Day-Camp-School.pdf


Community Service Opportunities at Malvern! 
A new initiative will be starting up that provides students with the opportunity to 
earn community service hours by assisting with activities that enhance the Mal-
vern School Community.   Teachers have identified areas where assistance is 
needed to update, organize or enhance the classroom and school environ-
ment.  Activities range from technological support, assistance with creative dis-
plays, as well as the overall organization of physical resources and space.    Stu-
dents are encouraged to view the list of opportunities and contact the teacher 
listed directly to set up a time to complete the activities listed.  The list can be 
found on the link below: 
Malvern School Enhancement Collective- Opportunities List 

The goal of this initiative is for Malvern School Community members to become 
actively involved in co creating a learning space that increases engagement as well 
as provide opportunities for real world applications of skills Please contact rebec-
ca.sanderson@tdsb.on.ca or connie.chong@tdsb.on.ca for more details. 

 

SUMMER COOP 

The TDSB is offering Summer Coop!  This is a great opportunity to earn valuable 
work experience and secondary school credits! 

Please read the brochure for more information! 

 
View the current 

issue and past is-

sues of the Malver-

nite, a magazine 

written and pub-

lished by Malvern 

students. 

 

 

 

Morning an-

nouncements are 

now posted on the  

School Website 

 

 
 
 
 

In an effort to provide more meaning-
ful data regarding student absences 
due to COVID, parents are asked to 
complete this absence reporting form 
for full day absences related to illness. 
The form is also available on the 
homepage of the school’s website. 
For all other absences, please call the 
school to report. 
 
Please use  health screening to ensure 
that you are following TPH guidelines.  
People’s circumstances are different, 
and the tool provides specific direction 
for your circumstances. 

 

 

 Check out Malvern’s  Extra-Curricular 

Website  for current clubs, activities, and 

athletics!    

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1FV1SZErtChW6IIUvtNsy_ZxHtSILumGK2YyjA6OnSbc/edit#gid=891834841
mailto:rebecca.sanderson@tdsb.on.ca
mailto:rebecca.sanderson@tdsb.on.ca
mailto:connie.chong@tdsb.on.ca
file:///C:/Users/036465/Desktop/Summer Co-op Information 2022 FINAL.pdf
https://malvernites.wixsite.com/malvernites-1/copy-of-past-publications
https://malvernites.wixsite.com/malvernites-1/copy-of-past-publications
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/malvernci
https://forms.gle/5YCeowAAYtAWa44y8
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/malvernci
https://www.toronto.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/994c-Screening-Questionnaire-Child-Care-Day-Camp-School.pdf
https://sites.google.com/tdsb.on.ca/mci-extra-curricular/home
https://sites.google.com/tdsb.on.ca/mci-extra-curricular/home
https://docs.google.com/document/d/10mDgNyQxG7SxfNN542RQ35HubSkzZoOJsQ9-jwZgyUc/edit?usp=sharing


Malvern’s School Council 
 

Everyone is Welcome to Join Our Council Meetings! 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/94146749402?pwd=TUordFJBNVlTb2QrWWZGZFNXWjhqQT09  
Meeting ID: 941 4674 9402    Passcode: 883494 
 
April – Wednesday April 13th 
May – Wednesday May 11th 
June – Wednesday June 8th 

 

Malvern’s School Council is in need of donations to support 

graduation scholarships.  Please support our Red and Black Fundraiser (see 

our flyer for more details! 

 

In  Case You Missed It 
Malvern book talk on March 30 was  a rich discussion that ex-
plored themes in Ijeoma Oluo’s #1 New York Times bestseller, 
So You Want to Talk About Race led by diversity, equity & in-
clusion consultant, former TDSB Trustee and antiracism ex-
pert, Alexis Dawson.   
 
So You Want to Talk About Race guides readers of all races 
through subjects ranging from intersectionality, cultural appro-
priation, "microaggressions" police brutality and the school-to-
prison pipeline in an attempt to make the seemingly impossible 
possible: honest conversations about race and racism.  

 

 

Commencement Committee Update 

Our parent commencement committee has met several times to explore possibilities for 
this year’s graduation ceremony.   

With such as large graduating class (300!), Malvern’s auditorium is not a consideration 
and plans are underway to book a venue. 

This will come with considerable cost, and though the school is prepared to contribute, it 
will not cover the expenses, so we will be asking parents/caregivers to buy tickets.   We 
are also looking at ways to fundraise.  It will definitely be a special event! 

The date remains June 27 at 1:00 p.m.  Details to follow! 

 

 

 

 

Pre-COVID Malvern’s School Council organized 

and hosted several fundraisers to support the 

school.  Since we cannot hold these events again 

this year, we are asking parents to support the 

school community by making a donation.   

Thank you for your support! 

 

 
 

 
 

Council Members 
Co-Chairs 
Laura Beaune & Angie Law  
 
Treasurer  
Nancy Mallins 
 
Co-Secretaries  
Adrienne Scott & Andreea Gas-
ca 
 
 
Committees 
Any parent is welcome to join 
any of these committees – just 
get in touch with us and we will 
connect you with the Commit-
tee Chair. 

 Graduation: Tina Bieber, 
Pam Anderson , Marnie 
Proud (and many others) 

 Fundraising: Jacqueline 
Grossman , Catherine 
Boyd, Karen McMullin, 
Nadia Athenea ,Wanda 
Srdoc 

 Social Justice/Safe & Car-
ing: Andreea Gasca 

 Communication: Jacquel-
ine Grossman, Adrienne 
Scott 

 Parent Engagement: Karen 
McMullin, Nadia Athena, 
Adrienne Scott 

 Ward Council Representa-
tives: Diane Montgomery & 
Stephanie Simms 

 
Updates from our Febru-

ary School Council 

Meeting 
Our School Council meeting took 

place on Feb. 9. The minutes can 

be on the school website. 

 
 
How to Find Us 

The Malvern School Council 

can be a helpful resource as you 

and your teen(s) navigate high 

school!  

Follow our Facebook page  

 

Visit the School Council section 

of the Malvern website 

 
Email us  

https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/94146749402?pwd=TUordFJBNVlTb2QrWWZGZFNXWjhqQT09
file:///C:/Users/036465/Desktop/Malvern School Council Minutes February 2022.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/MalvernSchoolCouncil
https://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/malvernci/Parents-Guardians
mailto:malvernschoolcouncil@gmail.com


 
 
 
 

Mai Anasis Main Office 

Karen Ash  Visual Art 

Tino Barkas VP (L-Z) 

Liz Barsby  Math ACL 

James Bencze Law/Civics 

Kristen Bloodworth-Feeney  Youth Worker 

Lisa Bourgard Student Success ACL 

Reginald.brown@tdsb.on.ca; Business 

Ingrid Buchinger  Attendance/VP Office 

Connie.Chong@tdsb.on.ca Special Ed/Geo 

Jessica Collura APS/Law 

Jo-Anne Cortes  Ext/Imm CIV/CAR/APS 

Ruthie Cowper Szamosi  English 

Stephanie Cox Bus/Careers/Int Tech. 

Theresa Crosby Guidance Office 

Janine.Davies  Coop/Phys.Ed ACL 

Virginia Dawe  Science/GLS 

Emily Daynes—French 

Christian Do  Fr. Imm. Math 

Alba Doudoumas Science/Biology 

Brant Drewery  History/Geography 

Jeff Eschle Math 

Raf Escobar Science /Biology ACL 

Mike Falla Instrumental Music/Band 

Ashley Fullbrook Math  

Nalini Graham Social Science 

Emily Grancaric English, Resource 

Evan Grant Guidance/Geo & Soc. Sci ACL  

Jenna Greenfield VP (A-K) 

Alex Hang  Math/Science  

Luke Hartley Geography 

Catherine Hunnisett History ACL 

John Iacobucci Integrated Technology 

George Janeteas English ACL 

Jamil Kaleem English 

Sandy Kaskens Principal 

Joanna Kougias Main Office (AM) 

Ethel Koumarelas Science/Chemistry 

Leeanne Larabie  Guidance ACL 

Paul Leclerc French Imm & Ext. 

Nickie Lewis Office Administrator  

Carter Livingstone  Phys. Ed/Athletics ACL 

Callum Lurie —English 

Christiane MacFarlane  Imm & Ext Fr/Geography 

Angela Manios, English 

Sean Matthews Visual Art. ACL 

Fraser McCulluch Business  

Laura McNabb—French Imm/Ext. 

Rosita Milton Educational Assistant 

Sylwia Mlynarska Guidance/Student Leadership ACL 

Laura Norris Vocal Music/Social Science 

Nancy O’Brien Special Education 

Rory Olwyn English/Drama 

Liam O’Mara French Ext/Imm—ACL 

Anthony Parise English/Drama 

Karan Parmar Math/Science 

Andrew Patterson English/Media/Film 

Tetyana Pytlovana Math 

Vik Rao Comp.Sci/Business ACL 

Manuela Roberts French 

Rob Salvatore Phys.Ed/Geography 

Rebecca Sanderson Spec. Ed. 

Dean Sasabuchi Science 

Marcela Smolkin Spanish 

Meghann Solakis—French (Core) 

Mark Steel Science/Chemistry 

Shawna Tegpal—English/Geo 

Drew Tse Fr.Math/Bus 

Anne Tsukada Phys. Ed./Kenesiology 

L.A. Turcotte  English/French 

Qing Zhu Science/Physics 

 

Staff Contacts 
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